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A warm welcome back as we enter the first half of our Summer term – how quickly the year seems to have gone! It is important to recognise all of the children’s efforts and take a moment to reflect on our learning and development in the year so far. 

In Ercall class, this half term, our class text is ‘Journey’ by Aaron Becker and we will also be reading class novel ‘Tilly Mint Tales‘ by Berlie Doherty. Our class text is linked to our English unit, where we will be writing an adventure story based on ‘Journey’ using the language of Berlie Doherty. “A lonely girl draws a magic door on her bedroom wall and through it escapes into a world where wonder, adventure, and danger abound. Red marker in hand, she creates a boat, a balloon, and a flying carpet that carry her on a spectacular journey toward an uncertain destiny.”
In Maths, we will be focusing on our fractions unit before starting decimals. Year 3 specifically, will be learning how to understand numerators and denominators of non-unit fractions, count in fractions on a number line, understand equivalent fractions on a number line and as bar models. In Year 4, we will be exploring how to compare, partition and order mixed numbers, Understand and convert improper fractions, add and subtract fractions and mixed numbers. We will also be focusing on our multiplication fluency by practising soundcheck on TTRockstars, in preparation for the multiplication check later in June.   
In Science, Year 3 will be focusing on Rocks and Fossils whilst Year 4 will begin their  states of matter unit. Year 3’s unit will involve  comparing rocks, describing the fossiliation process and understanding what they are made of.  The Year 4’s will examine solids, liquids and gases, observe when materials change states and at what temperature and investigate the process of evaporation and condensation. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. 
We are looking forward to our geography unit where we will be investigating countries across the world,’ looking at continents, capital cities, discovering human and physical features of different countries and the difference between countries. In RE we are focusing on the Kingdom of God in Christianity and answering the question ‘When Jesus left, what was the impact of Pentecost?’ focusing on. In PE we will be developing our Multi-skills alongside Tennis, in addition to starting swimming. Our art unit this half term is focusing on telling stories through making models. PSHE will involve looking at what strengths, skills and interests we have in Year 4, and why we should eat well and look after our teeth in Year 3. Our computing unit this term is sequencing in music. In French, we will learning how to express feeling unwell and the names of jungle animals. For music, we will be learning ‘Blackbird’ by the Beatles, and practising using instruments to the song.

Whilst in Ercall, we expect your child to read at least 3 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows set spellings and new spellings will be given out on a Monday and tested every other week. Please remember that homework will be sent home every Friday, if the children are having any difficulty with this please dojo me. Your child will have the opportunity to take part in PE twice a week, on a Tuesday and Wednesday. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school as these days can be subject to change, and they will be sent home at the end of the half term. In June Year 4 children will be taking the national multiplication test. If you have any questions regarding this, please do dojo or speak to me. In order to help prepare the children for this, we recommend practising soundcheck on TTRockstars 3-4 a week until children are getting 20-25 marks each time.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at service. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We look forward to the new term ahead and if you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to ask,

Miss Roberts and Miss Salter
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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